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Dick Meyers called the meeting to order shortly after 6:30pm. His first order of business was to announce that Chuck Biss had tendered his resignation as AIDC 100 Vice President, but would stay involved in his other committee activity.  Rick Bushnell has kindly agreed to serve as the organization’s VP.  Both Chuck and Rick were thanked for their respective services to the AIDC 100.

2005 Forum - Attendance

Bruce Philpot briefly reported on the agenda for the next day and the registration totals for the next day’s event.  Note that the totals that follow are the actual numbers confirmed by on-site attendance the next day:


41  Members  (6 Guests with Members)


37  Delegates (7 from Bob Rylander’s course)


  4  Press


13  Non-Member Speakers


  5  Stony Brook Faculty/Administration


11  Stony Brook students

Total 111  Attendees

Dick announced that Bob Rylander had a total of ten (10) paying attendees in his two-day session that preceded the forum.  

2005 Forum – Promotion and Venue

Rick Bushnell reported that the AIDC 100 had contracted with a national wire service to distribute press information about the 2005 Forum.  Apparently there was very little pickup of the event by the general media.  Edgell Publications helped with their magazines, and AIDC 100 presenters distributed Forum fliers at their sessions at Frontline in September.  Sprague commented that he had seen nothing in email promotion other than that generated by Dick and Rick.  As a reminder, promotion is our single largest budgeted expense item.

Tina raised the question of Stony Brook on Long Island as the venue.  Chuck Furedy and Chuck Biss both commented on the logistics and high travel cost associated with travel to Long Island.  Chuck B. said that in a very informal poll of AIDC 100 members who were not going to attend, about half cited a timing/conflict issue and about half cited a venue or expense issue.

Dick stated that the same conversation was held last year, and that Stony Brook had a low cost associated with it compared to any hotel venue.  He has a wish to keep the Forum and Annual Meeting in a University (any) setting but was willing to look at timing of the event to help maximize sponsorship and attendance; perhaps to look at an April/May setting.

2006 Forum – Promotion, Venue, Timing

Chuck Furedy stated that the perception of value is critical when potential attendees decide whether to attend a conference or not.  Sites in the Atlanta, Chicago and Dallas areas could offer the attendee more in the way of extracurricular activities beyond the confines of the Forum.  Chuck cited the value of the City/Site attraction plus Forum content as compelling reasons to attend

Bullet points from the 2006 Forum discussion/exchange:

Hicks – Agrees with the University setting as appropriate for the Forum and meeting

Biss – What’s the Mission?  Educate University students?  Educate AIDC company attendees?  Educate end user company attendees?

Furedy – Make it a priority for AIDC 100 members to be here.  Make it attractive enough for them to make a conscious decision to attend and participate.

Ackley – Make it important for our members to keep current on AIDC activity by attending the Forum.  Key on the University link and give the Stony Brook staff more authority to run the event and make decisions.

Bushnell – For 2006, the Agenda Chair should present our Forum to our Presenters in a different light so as to showcase our organization:  “Tell the potential Presenter that X% of his/her audience is made up of active AIDC pioneers.  Make it a desirable destination for our presenters and a clear advantage for our Members to attend.”

Bushnell – The Communications Committee learned a great deal from the 2005 experience and will improve on “press penetration” for 2006.

Bushnell – How to handle mailing lists and involve additional outside AIDC organizations?

Barkan – How about tying in with AIAG?

{All three of these what-ifs were discussed

Meyers – How about tying with Auto-Tech?
   and dismissed as being too industry-

Barkan – How about tying in with Pro-Mart?
    restrictive; too self-limiting in scope.}

Furedy – Are we still concentrating on RFID at the 2006 Forum at the expense of the other AIDC technologies?  We cannot become another “me too” RFID show.

Bushnell in response – RFID will still be the topic for 2006 because it is the job of the AIDC 100 to clarify as much of the confusion as we can.  The LC agreed with this assessment and endorsed our educational charter.

2006 Forum – Content (and continuing on Venue and Timing)

Ackley – Proposed “Is RFID a Threat to Your Privacy” as a “Hook” for the 2006 Forum.  Something to grab the potential attendees’ attention and make it real for him/her.

Hicks – Make Privacy the key for 2006.

Bushnell/Philpot – Will Privacy still be the big draw 12 to 18 months from now?

Furedy – AIDC 100 members must help the Communications Committee target AIDC company associates as attendees for 2006.  e.g. there should have been 50 people from Symbol in attendance at this year’s event.

Philpot – Reminded the LC that Dick had sent multiple pleas for exactly that activity to take place in the months leading up to the Forum.  All agreed that AIDC 100 members must take a more active role in Communications and Promotion for 2006.

Bushnell – Form a Session Steering Committee to determine 2006 key issues and agenda content.  Bushnell, Furedy, Ackley, Harmon, Philpot to serve.  (Out-of Sequence note:  At the 10/28 Member meeting, this Steering Committee added Clive Hohberger, John Hill and Tom Miller to its ranks.) 

Allais -  Keep the twelve-month cycle (i.e. October 2006) and keep Stony Brook as the 2006 venue, as we are just beginning to establish an identity and time/venue recognition.  Important to retain the academic site, and we have great support at Stony Brook.

Furedy – Proposed “early October” … Keep it away from an end-of-month or end-of-quarter timeframe to optimize attendance.  LC agreed.

Ackley and Philpot – echoed Dave Allais’ proposal to keep the 12-month cycle and schedule early October at Stony Brook.  “Don’t break the rhythm that we are just beginning to establish.”

Dick stated that Stony Brook would require a Certificate of Insurance for any events going forward, and that we had barely avoided it for 2005.  This would cost the organization about $500 and would indemnify both the AIDC 100 and the University against liability due to any mishap associated with our Forum or Meeting on University property.  Meyers and Ackley suggested “Don’t let this be an issue.  Just pay it as a cost of doing business with the University.”  LC agreed – not an issue.  We will pay in 2006.

Teddy Goldberg suggested holding the 2006 Members Meeting at the Marriott rather than at Stony Brook, so we can avoid using the bus to go to our meeting.

Philpot – Stated a strong preference for keeping Stony Brook in the loop and maintaining our strong liaison with them for our meeting as well as our Forum.  LC agreed … keep it at an SBU site and tie it to the annual Forum.

Ackley – proposed that the LC (tonight) determine the dates and site for the 2006 Forum.

Bushnell proposed Stony Brook in early October of 2006.  Biss agreed with both date and venue for 2006 and suggested that we look beyond Stony Brook for future dates.  Furedy expressed a concern with considering only Stony Brook for 2006 but suggested that the LC consider a “Home and Away” series with other University sites.  LC agreed to consider this.

Scholarship Program

Dick announced the inception of both AIDC academic content and a scholarship program involving the AIDC 100 and Stony Brook.  On the academic content side, SBU will create an Engineering degree with a Minor in AIDC.  The joint venture between the AIDC 100 and SBU includes laboratory equipment, course content, and working internships with AIDC companies connecting with class work.  Two members from the AIDC 100 will sit on an SBU curriculum advisory board.

Four scholarships at a value of $5,000 each will be created.  In addition to a hardware donation commitment, Intermec and Zebra have contributed $5,000 each, while HHP, Metrologic and Savi have committed to contributing hardware to the AIDC lab environment.  The latter three are considering financial aid as well.  An unnamed source has put forward $100,000 to fund the scholarship program at SBU.  Sprague Ackley and Tina Barkan from the AIDC 100 have been named as potential adjunct professors for the program.

Chuck Furedy (Chair), Sprague Ackley, Tina Barkan and Bonney Shuman have been named to the AIDC 100 Scholarship Committee.  (Note:  Rick Fox and Rick Bushnell were added at the 10/28 Member Meeting.)  Chuck wants to see the grants grow exponentially, targeting 25K per company (many companies) up from the current 5K at a few companies.  He views our initial experience at SBU as a catalyst for AIDC 100 and AIDC curriculum content at multiple universities … Ohio, Texas at Arlington, Arkansas, Florida, etc. and globally.  He proposes “aggressive continuity” keeping AIDC 100 members involved as adjunct professors at 

these and other University sites.  “The vision of AIDC academic content and scholarship is broader than just Stony Brook and $5,000.”

Treasurer’s Report

Sprague stated that he forecast a positive balance of between $6,000 and $8,000 in the account after all accounting for the 2005 Forum was complete.  He suggested that we encourage members to submit multi-year membership checks whenever possible, and that we encourage additional Lifetime Memberships such as those currently held by three members, Mike Lowry, Tina Barkan and Chuck Biss.  He would like to assure the long-term solvency of the AIDC 100 by placing additional Lifetime Memberships in a fund that would generate an annuity for the organization.  Sprague proposed that we recognize our three Lifetime Members on the website. (Note: the latter has been done.)
Memoirs Committee

Dick encouraged all present to at least begin their memoirs with the hope of raising the awareness of the AIDC memorabilia in the SBU Library.

European Progress

Peter Hicks reported that the AIDC 100 is very much an American-based organization and that there is little interest in Europe for the organization.  Both Sprague and Peter commented on the prohibitive expense for European members to fly here.  Sprague urged Peter to keep our European contingent (mostly UK-based) in his thoughts and to urge their participation.

Member Activity

The topic of “Member Activity” generated considerable interest before the meeting wound down.  Sprague stated his pleasure that a high percentage of active AIDC 100 members were committed to the 2005 Forum and commended Dick for his yeoman efforts in getting folks involved.  Dick reported that we added 16 new Active Members in 2005 – enough to help provide a new pulse if we found ways to get them active and involved.  Rick and Tina proposed getting all new members involved in Committee work as soon as they are accepted for membership.  Chuck Furedy stated that new members should go beyond “simple membership” and gain a level of activity as soon as they were made part of the organization.  Sprague suggested new members should serve on the LC.  Tina suggested a Mentoring Program between experienced members and newcomers to assist them in becoming involved.

Dick reported that we have 147 total members, 92 of which are in the Active category of membership.  He raised the question of how we might migrate some members from Active to Emeritus status, as Emeritus members do not count against our ceiling of 100 Active members.  The LC agreed that the ceiling of 100 Active members should remain in the Charter.  Emeritus status is defined as “Retired and not actively working in or consulting within the AIDC industry.”  Inactive members are those who have not paid their dues in 15 months.  Their detailed bio and contact information is dropped from the website.

Respectfully submitted,
Bruce E. Philpot 
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